

Boy Scouts of the Philippines

National Office

181 Natividad Almeda-Lopez St., Ermita, 1000 Manila PO Box 1378, Manila CPO, Philippines

E-mail: bsp@scouts.org.ph Website: www.scouts.org.ph

Tels. (632) 528 0555 * 527 8317 to 20 * Telefax: (632) 528 0577

27 June 2022

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM

No. 38 s. 2022

To

Members of the National Executive Board;

Regional/Council Chairpersons;

Regional Scout Directors;

National Officers;

Council Scout Executives;

Officers-In-Charge;

All concerned

SUBJECT

BSP Corporate Officers, CY 2022-2023

1. The Boy Scouts of the Philippines hereby announces that, during the election held on June 23, 2022 via Zoom at the BSP National Office, Ermita, Manila, the following are the elected Corporate Officers for 2022-2023:

National President
Senior Vice President
Vice President for Luzon
Vice President for Visayas
Vice President for Mindanao
National Treasurer
Assistant National Treasurer
Chief National Commissioner
International Commissioner

DALE B. CORVERA
EMILIO B. AQUINO
DEL R. DE GUZMAN
FRANCIS FREDERICK P. PALANCA
JOSE RIZALINO L. ORTEGA
JIMMY A. ANG
KIM ROBERT C. DE LEON
CEDRICK G. TRAIN
DAVID DOMINIC M. LANUZA

- 2. All concerned are hereby enjoined to reflect all necessary changes in official records.
- 3. For the information, guidance, and widest dissemination to all concerned.

ROGELIO S. VILLA, JR. Secretary General

cc: Executive Secretary SALVADOR C. MEDIALDEA, Office of the President of the Philippines Secretary LEONOR M. BRIONES, Department of Education Chairman SAMUEL G. DAGPIN, JR., Governance Commissioner for GOCCs

OSG.RSV